
The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on December 3, 2015 at 7 p.m.                                

Present were Mr. Bias, Mr. Pooch and Mr. Riesterer.                                                                                                             

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the minutes from the November 19, 2015 

meeting, as presented by Fiscal Officer Mary Ann Lindsley.  Vote: all ayes.                                                                          

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to approve and sign the warrants 14717-14759 and direct 

deposits that were presented by the Fiscal Officer for payments.  Vote: all ayes.                                                                                                  

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to accept the financial reports that were submitted by the 

Fiscal Officer.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Mr. Neill Hemminger (Ditch Maintenance for Erie County) was at the meeting to discuss drainage 

problems on Bardwell Rd.  We recently did some work on Bardwell that will help, but Mr. Hemminger 

feels we should look at options to address what he feels will be continued issues.  He suggested possibly 

applying for CDBG Community Development Block Grant and maybe combining with the Village to fix 

these issues. 

Mr. Jim Neill gave a Road/Cemetery report.   He will get estimates on repairing the storm sewer on 

Homegardner Rd. where trees have grown into the system. 

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to hire Troy Brown, Keeno Galindo and Dan Brake as 

seasonal snow plow drivers at a rate of $15/hour.   Vote: all ayes.                                                                                

Driver’s license checks are to be done before they work.  All paperwork must be in before working. 

Chief Johnson gave his Fire Department report.  He is currently working on updating the mutual aid 

agreements.   The Firefighter position was discussed.   Interviews are scheduled for December 8, 2015. 

The Trustees will hold their organizational meeting for 2016 on December 22, 2015 AT 1:30 P.M.                      

The Trustee meeting for December 17, 2015 will be held at 1 p.m. instead of 7 p.m. 

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to adjourn.  Vote:  all ayes.                                                                            

The meeting adjourned at 9 p.m. 

 


